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M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Tom Hui, Director, Department of Building Inspection 
Sonya Harris, Secretary, Building Inspection Commission 

FROM: Erica Major, Assistant Clerk  
Land Use and Transportation Committee 

DATE:  November 13, 2018 

SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED 

The Board of Supervisors’ Land Use and Transportation Committee duplicated the 
following matter from File No. 180268: 

File No.  180743 

Ordinance amending the Building Code to provide for a preapplication plan 
review for Accessory Dwelling Units. 

The proposed ordinance is being transmitted pursuant to Charter, Section D3.750-5, for 
public hearing and recommendation.  It is pending before the Land Use and 
Transportation Committee and will be scheduled for hearing upon receipt of your 
response. 

Please forward me the Commission’s recommendation and reports at the Board of 
Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, 
CA 94102 or by email at: Erica.Major@sfgov.org.  

c: William Strawn, Department of Building Inspection 
Carolyn Jayin, Department of Building Inspection 

mailto:alisa.somera@sfgov.org










 
FILE NO. 180743 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  Page 1 

REVISED LEGISLATIVE DIGEST 
(Amended in Committee, 7/9/2018) 

 
[Building Code - Accessory Dwelling Units; Pre-application Plan Review] 
 
Ordinance amending the Building Code to provide for a preapplication plan review for 
Accessory Dwelling Units. 
 

Existing Law 
 
Building Code Section 106A.4.9 establishes a process for preapplication plan review or 
inspection if a party wants to discuss specific design issues or submit preliminary designs for 
review and comment prior to formal application for a permit.  

 
Amendments to Current Law 

 
Building Code Section 106A.4.9 is amended to provide for a preapplication consultation at 
which the Planning, Building, and Fire Departments review with the applicant for an Accessory 
Dwelling Unit all applicable state and local Code requirements as well as acceptable Code 
equivalencies  
 

Background Information 
 
The State Legislature has declared that second units (ADUs) are a valuable form of housing 
in California for many reasons. They are also an affordable type of housing because they do 
not include the costs of purchasing land or require major new infrastructure. In San Francisco, 
an ADU can be added to an existing building without changing the character of the 
neighborhood. San Francisco first enacted an ADU ordinance in 2015 and since then has 
updated its ADU program in response to amendments to the state law. Providing for a pre-
application plan review will enable a permit applicant to work out any issues with the reviewing 
Departments in advance of filing a permit application. 
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